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Re: Official Information Act request –  
 
I refer to your Official Information Act request of 12 August 2021, partially transferred to Auckland DHB 21 
September 2021, requesting the following information. These parts transferred are 2, 3a, 3c, 3d, 3f, and 3g 
only of your request:  
 

2) Of the total amount of strokes in NZ in 2019, 2020 and 2021 how many of the victims where:  
a. Overweight 
b. Diabetic 
c. High blood pressure / hypertension 
d. Atrial Fibrillation 
e. High Cholesterol 
f. Smokers 
g. Identified as drinking alcohol regularly 
h. Where clinically depressed, or identified high stress levels 
i. Where medical misadventure stokes? 

3) Of the total amount of strokes and in NZ in 2019, 2020 and 2021: 
a. How many received thrombolysis treatment? 
c. How many were referred to either the Stroke Foundation of New Zealand or Stroke Central 

New Zealand?       
d. How many received some kind of rehabilitation treatment? 
f. How many where secondary strokes? 
g. How many resulted in disability? 

 
Response 

 

The information we have released to you is enclosed below. In order to provide you with further context in 
terms of the information you have requested, please note that for all responses to your questions data is 
for Auckland DHB coded hospital events only. It is based on discharge year and for coded visits, which are 
visits longer than three hours. 

Where noted we are declining parts of your request. We are unable to provide the information requested 
as it would require the review of individual clinical records of patients. Due to the sensitivity of this 
information, frontline clinical staff would need to review individual clinical files over the course of the years 
you have requested. This would take the frontline staff away from their clinical work and prejudice our 
ability to provide core clinical services during this COVID-19 response time. 
 
We have considered whether charging or extending the timeframe for responding to this aspect of your 
request would assist us in managing this work and have concluded it would not. We have, therefore, 






